# Zebulon's Social Calendar This Week

Mr. and Mrs. Armstrong Cannady and sons were Sunday guests of Mrs. Edith Cannady of Oxford.

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Hales and Mr. and Mrs. Robert Daniel Massey attended the state wide meeting and banquet last Thursday night at the Sir Walter Hotel honoring the president of Rotary International.

Robert Dnaiel Massey attended the annual Farm Credit Bankers Conference in Raleigh this week. Mrs. Massey joined her husband for the banquet and dance Tuesday night held at the Sir Walter Hotel.

The aunt of Mrs. Fred Chamblee, Miss Annabel Herdman, was the guest of the Chamblee last week. Miss Herdman, who had been visiting in Ft. Pierce, Fla., stopped by for a visit with her niece and her amily before leaving Saturday for her home in Melrose, Mass.

Mrs. Paul Wright of Durham was the visitor of her mother, Mrs. Millard Chamblee, last week.

Mrs. A. P. Moore of Stantonsburg is a patient at Wayne Memorial Hospital in Goldsboro. Mrs. Moore is formerly of Zebulon.

Dinner guests of Miss Anne Winstead on Saturday night were Miss Dale Brantley of Zebulon, Edward Manning and Rudolph Baines of Nashville.

Mrs. Will Upchurch Jr., manager of Pope's store, has recovered from a week's illness enough to be back at work.

Mr .and Mrs. Rohe Winchell of Cape Elizabeth, Maine, are expected to arrive Saturday for a week's visit with Mr. and Mrs. I. D. Gill, Mrs. Winchell's parents.

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Geanes of Hialeah, Fla., were the weekend guests of Mr. and Mrs. Earl Duke. Mr. Geanes was called home because of the unexpected heart attack of his father. They returned to their home Wednesday.

Mrs. Lois Perry and Onnie Carlyle of Sykesville, Md., spent from Wednesday to Sunday of last week with her daughter, Mrs. Earl Duke and her family.

Mrs. Ferd Davis was entertained Sunday with a birthday luncheon. Besides her family, present were her mother, Mrs. Ann Harris of Kinston, and her sister and family, Mr. and Mrs. Hall Miller of Ayden.

## PICNIC SUPPER

A picnic supper is planned by the Emit Community Development Organization for February 26, it has been announced.

The supper will be held in the old gymnasium at Corinth-Holders School. The time set is 7 o'clock.

Officers of the organization urge the families of the Emit community to participate in this social. Bring a basket and join in the fellowship.

#### CUB SCOUTS

Zebulon Cub Scouts will hold their annual Blue and Gold banquet next Monday night at 6:30 p.m. at the Zebulon Methodist Church, it has been announced by Cubmaster Eldred Rountree.

During the evening, the awarding of advancements will be made by the leaders of the troop.

state green.

# Garden Club Hears Two Wendell Matrons Lecture

For the second time this garden club year guest speakers have addressed the club even though the members passed a resolution at the beginning of the club year to do the programs themselves.

Monday night, Feb. 10, Mrs. John Glover of Wendell and Mrs. William J. Ammons of Hephzibah lectured to the club on the mechanics and construction of flowering arranging.

Mrs. Glover showed the club members different styles and designs of containers in which arrangements could be made effectively.

"The soft, dainty flowers - roses, pansies, etc. - need to be arranged in fine containers, such as silver or exquisite crystal," Mrs. Glover

The containers Mrs. Glover exhibited were loaned to the speaker by Whitley Furniture Co., Inc. The major portion of them were beautiful and handsome pottery of modern design.

The major portion of the program was used by Mrs. Ammons, who lectured on arranging.

The essence of her talk was to enjoy yourself when you make

PILOT NEWS

Brunetta Ray

Mrs. Hardon Perry, the former

Hildreth Bunn of Zebulon, was

honored at a miscellaneous show-

er Saturday evening at the com-

munity building at Pilot. Hostesses

were Mr. Perry's sister and aunts,

Mrs. Elsie Perry and Mrs. Wayne

Privette. The house was decorated

in Valentine motif. Special guests

were Mrs. Oris Medlin of Durham

and Mrs. John Jackson of Char-

Ray, Jr., is a patient in Rex Hos-

is for the weekend were Mr. and

Mrs. Warren Slate of Richmond,

The son of Mr. and Mrs. M. T.

House guests of Mrs. B. W. Lew-

Mrs. Ludie Medlin recently vis-

Mr. and Mrs. Carrol Lewis of

Raleigh were weekend visitors of

Mrs. Lewis' parents, Mr. and Mrs.

**Pleasant Hill** 

Mrs. T. Y. Puryear

A. O. Puryear of Eagle Rock,

Mrs. Joe Carter, Mrs. L. H. Willi-

ford, Mrs. Pearl Creech and daugh-

ter, Elizabeth, of Raleigh and the

Maynard Puryears of Youngsville

called on the T. Y. Puryears, Sr.

Sunday. T. E. Puryear and son.

Mrs. D. A. Gay and daughter

Mr. and Mrs. John Perry of

Mr. and Mrs. Jimmie Bryan of

Mr. and Mrs. Rossie Gay of Ar-

Garner called on the John Starnes

cher Lodge spent Saturday with

their parents, the W. L. Gays.

Wendell were visitors of the E. V.

Alice of Wilson called on Mrs.

Tony, called Monday night.

Alice Hood Thursday p.m.

Rhodes, Sr. Sunday.

Nine out of 10 woods fires are man-caused

and therefore preventable. Help keep our

Fewer forest fires mean more dollars

ited her daughter, Mrs. Carol Lew-

lottesville, Va.

pital in Raleigh.

is, in Rockingham.

Foster Martin.

flower arrangements.

"If it gets to be downright drudgery," she said, "stop! You cannot create under those conditions."

Mrs. Ammons demonstrated by making some arrangements. Pertinent points of her address were: work down in making an arrangement, keep the main line simple, save the choice blooms for the focal point, and do have fun doing it.

"Fit your arrangement into your home," Mrs. Ammons said. "Don't use a severe, modernistic arrangement in a room filled with victorian furniture; or don't put a colional design in an ultra-modern type house.'

She said, too, that the type of container is important for an arrangement.

Following the addresses, a short business session was conducted with the president, Mrs. Carsey Tippett, presiding.

The meeting was in the home of a club member, Mrs. Eldred Rountree, with Mrs. Floyd Edwards, co-hostess. They served a refreshment course of cherry tarts with scoops of vanilla ice cream. nuts and coffee.

## **Corinth News**

Rose Bunn

The sick in the community are Mrs. Blonnie Eason, Mrs. Charles Harris, who is in Mary Elizabeth Hospital, and little Joe Corbett.

Weekend visitors of the J. E. Hocutts were Wilford Hocutt and daughter, Marsha, the Thomas Fowlers, the Bobby Hollermans of Raleigh and the Ray Hocutts of Fu-

S. M. Bunn is spending this week with the Leonard Bunn family. Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy Johnson of

Smithfield were guests of the Battle Creeches last weekend. Max Hocutt of Butner was home last weekend with his parents, Mr.

and Mrs. Early Hocutt. The Julius Carroll family of Martin's Center visited Mr. and

Mrs. Harvey Hamilton. Mrs. Irma High is in Mary Elizabeth Hospital undergoing treatment.

P. D. Strickland and Miss Gail Strickland visited a friend of Raleigh in Rex Hospital and Mrs. Charlie Harris in Mary Elizabeth Hospital Sunday afternoon.

We welcome Mrs. Irma Maiden back into our community. She is moving into her new home on the Corinth-Wendell road near Cor-

The Wiley Johnsons and Kim of Wendell were dinner guests of Mr. and Mrs. Melvin Johnson Sunday.

The C. R. Johnsons and Sandra and Debra of Wendell were dinner guests of the Alfonso Easons Sunday.

Mrs. Mary Ida Thomasson and Mrs. Julie Thomasson visited Mrs. Charlie Harris in Mary Elizabeth Hospital Tuesday.

The Herbert Woodards and son of Raleigh were weekend guests of Mr. and Mrs. O. N. O'Neal.

Mr. and Mrs. C. R. Johnson and girls were supper guests of Mr. and Mrs. M. D. Johnson Sunday night.

#### CLOSING

Five Zebulon grocery stores will begin closing each Wednesday afternoon at one o'clock. This will go into effect March 5, the managers have announced.

Business establishments participating in this weekly half holiday for proprietors and employees are Parrish Grocery, Dunn's Grocery, Temple Market, Phillip's Grocery and Wakelon Superette.

Cows prefer loose salt to block salt fed as a supplement.

### RECREATION

An organized summer recreational program is being planned for the children who live in the vicinity of Corinth-Holders School.

"This will be our first experience with such an organized summer recreational program," Principal Ottis C. Freeman said, "and we are anticipating a very successful program."

On February 11, the school PTA sponsored a barbecue supper to raise funds to maintain the coming summer recreational activities. The supper was held in the school cafeteria.

Officials of the PTA considered the supper an overwhelming success and voiced thanks to the publie for its support.

Principal Freeman revealed that \$1,231 was cleared from the supper, and will be applied toward the summer program.

"Twelve pigs, wood for the barbecuing, and a lot of hard work were given by the parents and patrons of the PTA," Principal Freeman said.

Donations and proceeds from the sale of tickets, drinks and bread totaled \$100.23. This money was used to bring the children of the Free Will Baptist Orphanage of Middlesex to the supper. Donations for the expense of the chickens, potatoes and cabbage totaled \$177.20.

Expenses for sponsoring the supper were minor, totaling \$370.70. At present no supervisor has been employed for the summer program, the principal said.

#### Service Men

Bobby G. Mullen, son of Mr. and Mrs. D. Mullen of Route 2, Zebulon, has been assigned to Co. A, 10th Battalion, 2nd Training Regiment at Fort Jackson for his basic infantry training.

Upon completion of his basic training, he will receive further advanced infantry training or will be assigned to an Army school.

## Diamond Bridge Club Sits A Spell

A new and delicious dessert was served when Mrs. Donald Stallings entertained the Diamond Bridge Club recently at her home on East Horton Street.

Chocolate whipped dream pie, laved in whipped cream, was the new and original concoction the hostess served to the following club members: Mrs. Julian Horton, Mrs. A. S. Hinton, Mrs. Willard Gill, Mrs. Rodney Mc...abb, Mrs. Vance Brown, Mrs. Randolph Hendricks, Mrs. Wilbur Debnam and Mrs. Bob Sawyer.

Other refreshments consisted of heart-shaped tuna fish sandwiches, pickled crab apple and coffee. A fruit drink was served during play.

Prizes were awarded to Mrs. McNabb for high and Mrs. Hendricks for low.

Mrs. Stallings did not use any fioral arrangement in her living room where the three progressions were in play.

### CIRCLE MEETS

The Lizzie Winston Circle of Hephzibah Baptist Church met in the home of Mrs. Mary Gay last Friday with 18 members present. The program was given by Mrs. Harvey Hocutt. She spoke on The Jews, a very interesting program. Prayers were prayed by Mrs. Amos Dean and Mrs. James Buchanan. The song of the year was sung and watchwords repeated. After the business hour Mrs. Mary Gay and Mrs. Alice Whitaker, co-hostesses served cherry tarts topped with ice cream, toasted pecans and coffee. The March meeting will be in the home of Mrs. J. L. Anderson of Eagle Rock.

By Mrs. T. Y. Puryear

On March 15, Tar Heel cattlemen will vote whether or not to assess themselves 10 cents per head of slaughter cattle to support a promotional program for their beef.

#### **Douglas Finches** Entertain Club

Six couples of the Saturday Night Couples Bridge Club were entertained last week by Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Finch at their home on Gannon Avenue.

The couples gathered in the handsome spacious living room of the Finch home where the three progressions were in play. On the secretary was an arrangement of pink carnations, roses and snapdragons. The mantle had a design of spring daffodils and acacia. Playing were Mr. and Mrs. Ber-

nice Bunn, Mr. and Mrs. Armstrong Cannady, Dr. and Mrs. George Tucker, Mr. and Mrs. Howard Beck, Dr. and Mrs. Ben Thomas, and Mr. and Mrs. Ferd

Dr. and Mrs. Tucker were awarded high score prize for the evening, with Dr. Tucker also winning floating prize. Low score was presented to Mr. and Mrs.

After the close of the progressions, the hosts laid the tables and served frozen ambrosia cake, datenut cream cheese filled sandwiches, pigs in the blanket and coffee. Cokes, candy and nuts were passed during play.

#### Mrs. Finch Uses Valentine Theme

A Valentine theme was carried out in decorations when Mrs. Douglas Finch entertained the Diamond Bridge Club at her home on Gannon Avenue last week.

A striking heart-shaped cut-out surrounded with red carnations and ribbons was used as the main attraction. Other decorations were arrangements of Japanese quince and japonica.

Club members participating were Mrs. George Tucker, Mrs. Bernice Bunn, Mrs. Howard Beck, Mrs. Norman Screws, Mrs. Carsey Tippett, Mrs. Pat Farmer, Mrs. Charles Flowers and Mrs. Frank Kannon.

High score for the evening was awarded to Mrs. Beck for her excellent playing. Mrs. Tucker was presented low and floating.

Following the progressions, the hostess served frozen ambrosia cake, pigs in blankets, party sandwiches, pickle and coffee. During play Cokes and candy were passed.

## Dessert Bridge Given By Mrs. Chamblee

Mrs. Wallace Chamblee was hostess to dessert bridge when she entertained the Wednesday Afternoon Bridge Club at her home on North Street last week.

Arrangements of snapd and daffodils were used throughout the playing rooms for decorations, creating a spring-like atmosphere.

Club members playing were Mrs. G. S. Barbee, Mrs. W. C. Campen, Mrs. I. D. Gill. Mrs. L. M. Massey, Mrs. Robert Daniel Massey, Mrs. Fred Page, Mrs. Helen Gregory, Mrs. Ben Thomas and Miss Mary L. Palmer. Coming as guests were Mrs. Charles Flowers, Mrs. Ruric Gill, Sr. and Mrs. Lois Wall.

Tallied score pads revealed Mrs. I. D. Gill won high for club. Guest high was given to Mrs. Flowers and low was presented to Mrs. Ruric Gill, Sr.

Refreshments were served to the club members and guests on arrival. During play Cokes and candy were had.

## CARD OF THANKS

I wish to thank all my friends for the lovely cards, gifts, visits and prayers offered in my behalf during my recent illness. May God bless each of you.

Mrs. Lorenzo Bunn

## INVITATION

Mrs. Harold Raybon requests the honor of your presence at the marriage of her daughter, Hilda Ann, to Herbert Joel Pippin on Saturday, Feb. 22, at half after five o'clock at the Wendell Baptist Church.



